

Welcome to Year 3 2023-2024 Pupil Information Booklet

Welcome to Dobcroft Junior School







Dear Year 2s, We can't wait to meet you all. We have made you this booklet so you can see what Dobcroft Junior School is like.

Year 3 Teachers





Mr Frampton Y3JF Miss Fee Y3EF



Miss Jackson Y3J



Mrs Sexton

Head Teacher

Mon—Thurs



Mrs Doyle

Deputy
Head Teacher

Head Teacher:
Friday



Mrs Kirk
Assistant
Head Teacher



Mr Harrison
Assistant
Head Teacher



Ms FearPastoral lead

Classrooms





Y3JF



Y3

The Year 3 classrooms are in the main building.

In your classroom, you will have a drawer to keep your personal belongings in. You are not allowed to bring any toys into school.

There will be space to hang up your bags and coats in your classroom.

There are boy and girl toilets in the cloakrooms that are near your classroom.

School Day

When you arrive in the morning, your teacher will set a morning activity for you to complete whilst the register is taken.

9:00 Register and morning task

9:15 - 10:10 Lesson 1 (maths or English)

10:15 - 10:30 Assembly

10:30 - 10:50 Playtime

10:50 -12:00 Lesson 2 (maths or English)

12:00 -1:10 Lunchtime

1:10 - 2:15 Whole class reading (some afternoons)

2:15 - 2:30 Break time

2:30 - 3:30 Wider curriculum

In the afternoon, you will learn the wider curriculum subjects. These include: geography, history, art, D.T science, R.E, P.E, computing, personal development, French and music—there are so many exciting subjects to learn about!

On Fridays, we stop learning at 3:15 for Tidy Friday, a have your name on and contain only water. There is drinking chance to clean up all areas of the classroom and the water in the school taps where you can refill your bottle. school.

Equipment

In the Junior School, we ask you to bring your own equipment to school. We would like you to bring:

- Several pencils
- Pencil sharpener
- Rubber
- Ruler (30 cm is best)
- Glue stick
- Coloured pencils/felt pens
- A Green biro
- Highlighters
- A whiteboard pen

You do not need a pencil case, however if you would like to keep your equipment in one, nothing too big as larger pencil cases don't fit into our trays so you would be asked to take it home. You must remember to look after your equipment (and school's). It's a good idea to label all equipment from home and have some spares to keep in your tray in a clear plastic wallet.

You also need to bring a water bottle into school. This must

Front Yard

The front yard has lots of lovely areas for you to play or relax in during playtimes and lunchtimes.

At playtimes, you can bring a healthy snack to eat. You keep this in your drawer until playtime.

Here are some examples of the healthy snacks you can bring:









Treelaxation Station



Tyres



Buddy Bench



Flexible Field



Climbing Frame



Back Yard

On the back yard, there are also some other lovely play areas. The back yard is where you will line up at the beginning of the day and after playtimes.



Sports Wall



Table Tennis

Field



You are really lucky at the Juniors because we have a playing field! When it is warm and dry, you can play on here at lunchtimes.





Lunchtimes

When you come into school in the morning, you will know if you are hot dinner or packed lunch. Hot dinner children use the teacher's computer or iPad to choose their food for that day.

Lunch starts at 12:00 (midday).

If you are first to eat, you will be taken straight to the hall. Otherwise, you will go to play and listen for your class name to be called.



This is where you will line up.

You eat hot dinners in the hall. You collect your dinner from here.



You eat packed lunches in the hall too.

Lunchtimes

Our lunchtimes are great fun! There's lots of activities to choose from. Which activity do you like the look of?













We can't wait to meet you!

This year, your transition day is Thursday 27th June.

Your new class teacher will plan some lovely activities for you, and you will have a tour of the school.

It's ok to feel worried, but please remember all the teachers and adults in school are lovely and will help you to feel settled and happy.

If you have any questions, you can write them down on some paper and bring them to your transition morning. We will do our best to answer these for you!

We can't wait to meet you all because we have heard amazing things from your Year 2 teachers.

See you soon,

Miss Fee, Mr Frampton and Ms Jackson.